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$250 million pro bono by Australian solicitors

About $250 million of work was undertaken on a pomo basis by Australian solicitors in 2007* ane th
figure continues to rise. On average, this amotmévery solicitor giving one week per year of thene free
of charge to the community.

The figures come from a national survey launchddyq19 February 2008), conducted by the National P
Bono Resource Centre. It covers 887 solicitors fadirstates and territories, from the big and sreadl of
town, from city to country and remote areas. Itudes a range of practice areas, ages and levetnairity.

Commenting on the legal profession’s commitmengrtobono, Director of the Centre, John Corker, chote
that the bourgeoning support for pro bono can tiated to the positive impact it has on solictas well
as the broader community.

“Pro bono makes sense. Not only does it provideddisntaged individuals and the organisations inapart
them with access to justice, it can be one of tbstmewarding experiences in a solicitor’s lifemiist every
solicitor undertakes some form of pro bono work.”

Other key findings were:

o 80 percent of respondents conducted pro bono wattkel previous 12 months.

e 52 percent reported an increase in pro bono wampeoed with the previous year.

e Solicitors spent an average of 42.5 hours doingoprm work in the last year, with 60 percent
undertaking more than 35 hours of pro bono worknduthe past 12 months.

e Solicitors are undertaking significant amounts i@f pono work in their own time as well as with
their employer.

e 71 percent of solicitors thought that their lawistcshould issue a policy statement about sofgito
commitment to pro bono. Of those, 87 percent thotlgit the statement should include a voluntary
pro bono goal such as the National Pro Bono Adgpimat Target*.

The survey revealed that solicitors are persoradty professionally committed to assisting with asde
justice. Some 90 percent of those who undertoolbprm work in the past year said they undertookiyormo
to help the disadvantaged, followed by 85 percdm worked pro bono out of a sense of professional
responsibility.

The main obstacle to delivering pro bono was |ddinte, followed by insufficient expertise in relavt areas
of law and lack of professional recognition.

Corker is not surprised. “While thousands of st generously give their time, bottom-line busse
concerns, heavy workloads and personal careerdavasions force some solicitors to eschew their
professional obligation”.

One theme that emerged from the survey is thatiwob undertaking pro bono need better support and
recognition. Corker notes that although the supaod: recognition for pro bono appears to have ingudn
the past few years, more can be done. Many resptanfiem large firms called for greater recognitadrthe
valuable contribution of their pro bono work, nasg in their performance appraisal, but by givialy éredit
for pro bono work in relation to their billable afidancial targets.

These obstacles have done little to dampen theisiam for pro bono as 94 percent of respondeittg szt
solicitors should undertake pro bono work.



*Based on 1,000,000 hours of pro bono work chamédt an average rate of $250 per hour.

**In April 2007 the National Pro Bono Resource Gentaunched the National Pro Bono Aspirational Eakghich
established an aspirational target figure of adtl8& hours per year per lawyer for pro bono wanker 3000 lawyers
are now covered by this target.
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